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Heart To Heart 

“For you formed my inward parts; you knitted me together in my mother’s womb. 
I praise you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made. Wonderful are your works; my soul knows it very 
well. My frame was not hidden from you, when I was being made in secret, intricately woven in the depths of 
the earth. Your eyes saw my unformed substance; in your book were written, every one of them, the days 
that were formed for me, when as yet there was none of them.” (Psalm 139:13-16, ESV)  

Sanctity of Human Life  

& Baby Bottle Benefit 

January is the month in which the “Sanctity of Human life”  is recognized. It is a time in which 
we celebrate God's gift of life, commemorate the lives lost to abortion, and commit to protecting  
human life at every stage. This marks the 49th anniversary of the Roe V. Wade decision that legal-
ized abortion on demand and took place in the Supreme Court on January 22, 1973.  

The Pregnancy Support Center was established in 1992 to be hope and help to combat the war 
waged on the most vulnerable. We are here to offer love, truth and essential needs to those facing 
unplanned pregnancies. All of our services are free and confidential.  

Also, in conjunction with this time and season we begin our Baby Bottle Benefit. Our slogan being 
“Your Change Can Change A Life”.  During this fundraiser we ask that baby bottles be filled with 
change and returned to the PSC or your church.  Baby bottles are available at the PSC and the 
churches participating. The smallest of efforts when done together can make a big impact. I hope 
you will consider being a part.  

End of Year Statistics 
Total Client Visits: 1048 

 

Pregnancy Tests: 117     Benevolence: 561 

 

Ultrasound: 47      Parenting Classes: 107 

Hope House: This is the first year since the opening the Hope House in 2006 that we have not housed 

Moms and their babies. This is mainly due to staff changes and serious renovation needed.  We hope to be 

accepting residents soon.   

https://biblia.com/bible/esv/Ps%20139.13-16


From the Director &              

In Loving Memory 

As I write this memorial page it is my hope you will be inspired and encouraged by these lives who were 

faithful to partner with God to serve in this ministry and see lives changes. That is the beauty of this ministry. 

We all go to different churches but because of this ministry I have had the privilege to know these women as 

friends and the honor to serve God with them. I know it has brought joy to my grief as I remember the beauty 

of their lives. I pray it will bring comfort and joy to you as well. Monica 

“Precious in the sight of the LORD 

    is the death of his saints. “  Psalm 116:15 

Joan Galloway 

My sweet mother - in - law moved to Pampa in 2000 and started volunteering in 

2001. She faithfully served the Lord in this ministry every week for years. Even as 

health issues began to creep in she would do all she could to help here. She was 

“a prayer” and those prayers were powerful and effective. I had the privilege to 

pray with her often. As she sat with each client she would hear their story and 

would continue to pray for them long after they left the center. She always took the 

time to invest in family and friendship with a listening ear and advice always point-

ing people to prayer. She knew  the Lord was truly the only answer. I think of her 

often and miss our time together.  

Joyce Peters 

The first time I met Joyce was at PSC. I thought she had a beautiful smile! But, it 

was more than that, she was beautiful inside and out. She sat at the reception 

desk and made each client feel at peace and comfortable as they began the in-

take. Then, she would take them back and begin the test process. I don’t think she 

really ever knew the impact she had on the clients when she volunteered but it 

was always special and the Lord was always glorified. She truly was called to this 

ministry and did a good work here.  

This precious lady was never an official volunteer but every time we needed help 

to get things in order in our benevolence room she was there just so willing to 

serve. She was soft spoken and had such a sweet spirit. She was just a joy to be 

around. She worked so hard when she was here and everything always looked 

better when she left.  

Martha Baggerman 



Gifts given in Memory of: 

She and I worked and lived side by side for over 8 years.  That endeavor lead to 

many women and families being transformed by the power of God. It was truly a 

work of the Holy Spirit that kept her moving forward in the call of God. She was    

totally set free from addiction and wanted to offer that same freedom to others. Her 

heart was to reveal the love of God to each lady who came to stay at the Hope 

House. There was always resistance and unbelief at first as the women were       

introduced to God who sacrificed everything for them. I guess it was just too hard for 

them to believe that God is that good. Debi spent the best years of her life drawing 

nearer to God and to her family. She helped our moms lay a solid foundation first 

with God and then their children.  Our past will never define us but the mighty 

power of the holy spirit working within us is our anthem. Debi will always be 

remembered as a lover of Jesus and an agent of change for the eternal better 

of anyone who would listen and learn.  

Debra Hill 

I had a love and appreciation for Sue from the first time I met her. She was a 

strong and determined lady. She had the call of an evangelist in her heart and 

a  passion to see the lost saved. It truly was her greatest desire.  The PSC 

gave her a place to use her gift and call. You never had to wonder what she 

thought. One of my favorite things was just getting to visit with her when she 

came to the Center. I know she was met in heaven not only by family but also 

those grateful people she led to the Lord.  

This sweet lady was such an encourager. I think at some point in time she had 

worked in every area of volunteering available at the center. Even when she couldn’t 

make it here she would take the helpline until the day that she just couldn’t anymore.  

She also helped with the all the fundraisers. She simply wanted to help and make 

things easier for everyone. She made me laugh and in this work laughter is good 

medicine. One day, after receiving a large donation, we wanted to do something  

significant with the money.  She came into my office and said  “what about a mater-

nity home?”  That is what, in part, sparked our Hope House. 
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Free 24-hour Helpline: 806-669-2229 

Toll Free 1-800-658-6999                                 

www.pampapregnancycenter.com 

Office Hours 

Mon-Wed 12 pm – 4 pm 

Thurs 2 pm - 6pm 

Friday, Saturday & Sunday closed 

 

The Pregnancy Support Center is a place of unconditional 

love and acceptance. It is designed to meet the needs of a 

woman’s body, soul and spirit. For women who are experi-

encing, or think they might be experiencing a pregnancy.                                                                      

The Pregnancy Support Center of Pampa offers: 

• Free pregnancy testing 

• Accurate information about Pregnancy, Abortion & 

Alternatives 

• Ultrasound 

• Help with choices in decision making 

• Maternity Home 

• Maternity clothes, baby and adult clothes 

• Prenatal and postnatal information 

• Information on various parenting skills 

• Post  Abortion Ministry 

• Support Groups 

• Referrals for other social services 

All services are always free and always confidential 
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